




 
 

 
June 21, 2022 

 
 

The Honorable Zoe Lofgren 
Chairperson  
Committee on House Administration  
1309 Longworth House Office Building  
Washington, DC 20515  
 
 
Dear Chairperson Lofgren,  

I have received your letter dated June 16, 2022, directing my office to change the name of the 
Bulk Data Task Force to the Congressional Data Task Force.  

As I stated in my January 20, 2022, written testimony before the Select Committee on the 
Modernization of Congress, “[T]his ongoing collaboration has been positive for our office, other 
legislative branch organizations, legislative stakeholders, and data transparency groups, 
ultimately leading to technological advances in how legislative data are made public. My staff 
and I fully support the name change. The proposed name change accurately captures the current 
work and mission of the Bulk Data Task Force.” 

I have directed my staff to change the name to the Congressional Data Task Force and appreciate 
your continued support in our modernization efforts. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Cheryl L. Johnson 
Clerk of the House 

 
 
 

cc:  The Honorable Rodney Davis, Ranking Member, Committee on House Administration  
The Honorable Derek Kilmer, Chair, Select Committee on the Modernization of Congress 
The Honorable William Timmons, Vice Chair, Select Committee on the Modernization  
of Congress 




